Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, December 6, 2018, 6:30 p.m.

PLACE: FDOT/District Four Auditorium 3400 West Commercial Blvd. Ft. Lauderdale, Florida 33309
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This public hearing is being conducted pursuant to paragraph 339.135(4)(c), Florida Statutes, as amended. The hearing will begin at 6:30 pm with a presentation explaining the FDOT’s work program process followed by a presentation of the Draft Tentative Work Program of projects to occur between July 1, 2019 and June 30, 2024 in Broward, Palm Beach, Martin, St. Lucie and Indian River counties. This public hearing also will include consideration of proposed projects for Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise System, as applicable. A public comment period will follow the presentations and the hearing will adjourn at the conclusion of the public comments. 
All Interested person are invited to attend and be heard. The public hearing will take place at the District Four Headquarters. Individuals can elect to attend at this location or participate via webinar. For webinar registration information, please visit https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/4636182432500249602 
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Mark Madgar at 1(866)336-8435 x 4624 or email mark.madgar@dot.state.fl.us or Julie Lucas at 1(866)336-8435 x 4631 or email Julie.lucas@dot.state.fl.us. You may also choose to contact either party at the Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309-3421. Requests must be made at least seven (7) working days prior to the public hearings. Written comments will be accepted by the Department at the public hearing and within a ten day period after the public hearing. Comments should be addressed to Mr. Gerry O’Reilly, P.E., District Secretary, Florida Department of Transportation, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309-3421. 
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: There is no agenda for this meeting. The District will have a presentation for the FY 19-24 Draft Tentative Work Program followed by an open forum for questions and comments.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mark Madgar at 1(866)336-8435 x 4624 or email mark.madgar@dot.state.fl.us or Julie Lucas at 1(866)336-8435 x 4631 or email Julie.lucas@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
